
        

PRESS RELEASE 

Warren Police assist Warren Fire Department with 

transport of critically injured patient – Patient in 

surgery at local hospital 

The Warren Police Department would like to provide an update to an incident which occurred 

earlier this evening. This incident involved the Warren Police Department assisting the Warren 

Fire Department with the transport of a critically-injured patient to a local hospital. The patient 

is currently in surgery and is expected to survive. 

Today (07/13/2024) at approximately 05:50pm, Warren Police Dispatch received a call from a 

female at a residence in the 25,000 block of Cunningham Avenue (near 10 Mile & Ryan). The 

female reported that her 56-year-old husband sustained a significant injury to his neck. Warren 

Police and Fire units responded quickly to the scene. Officers located the 56-year-old male on 

the ground with a significant laceration to his neck area. The Warren Fire Department arrived 

on scene a few moments later and immediately began caring for the injured male. The Warren 

Fire Department then conveyed this injured male to an area hospital. Due to the severity of the 

injuries, members of the Warren Police Department in coordination with officers from the 
Madison Heights and Royal Oak Police Department were able to block intersections and escort 

the Warren Fire Department to the Hospital in a quick and safe manner. The male was 

immediately rushed into surgery for his injuries. At last check, the male was expected to survive 

his injuries. A preliminary review of the information shows that foul play does not appear to be 

involved as this may have been a possible attempt at suicide.  

Acting Police Commissioner Charles Rushton stated that “thanks to the quick response of the 

Warren Fire Department and their professional level of care, this injured male was rushed to a 

local hospital very quickly. We are confident that the Fire Department’s actions together with 

the coordinated efforts of the Warren Police Department, Royal Oak Police Department, and 

Madison Heights Police Department ultimately helped save this patient’s life. This is yet another 
example of the Warren Police and Fire Department working as a team to help those who 

sustain serious injuries.” 

For further information, please contact Warren Police Commissioner 

Charles Rushton @ 586-574-4803 or 586-823-9845 


